
 

 

ST PATRICK’S AND ST PETER’S 
DUMBARTON 

THIS WEEK—8TH SEPTEMBER 2024 

Sunday 23rd Sunday of the Year —Year B, p129 

Monday 23rd Week of the Year 

Tuesday 23rd Week of the Year  

Wednesday 23rd Week of the Year 

Thursday  23rd  Week of the Year 

Friday Memorial of St. John Chrysostom 

Saturday Feast of The Exaltation Of The Holy Cross 

Parish Priest: Fr Ross Campbell 
Assistant Priest: Fr Douglas Green 

In Residence: Mgr James Ryan 

REGULAR MASS SCHEDULE 

  

Sunday 10am, 12 noon, 5.30pm  

Monday 10am, 7pm  

Tuesday 10am, 12.35pm (takes place at OLSP), 7pm  

Wednesday 10am, 7pm  

Thursday 10am, 7pm   

Friday 10am, 7pm 

Saturday 10am, 6.30pm (vigil)  

 Rosary: Mon—Sat after 10am Mass  (except when there is a 
Funeral 

 Confessions: Daily after 10 am Mass. Saturday 5.15-6.15pm  

 Confession available at other times by arrangement 



 

 

THE PARISH 

SECOND COLLECTION 

This Sunday the Second Collection will be for SPRED. 

OUR LADY AND ST. PATRICK’S HIGH SCHOOL 
Mass is celebrated at 12:35pm every Tuesday in the Oratory. Parishioners are welcome to 
attend, please come to the school Reception for 12:30pm and senior pupils will direct 
you to the Oratory. 

RCIA 

Our RCIA programme will begin in a couple of weeks. If you are interested in joining the 
programme please speak to Fr. Ross or Fr. Douglas 

ST. PATRICK’S DANCE NIGHT 

The Dance Nights recommence in the Church Hall on Saturday 14th September.  The 
dances are held approximately every 2 weeks through from September to June next year. 
Doors open 7.30pm with dancing between 8pm and 11pm. The bar is open. The cost is £5 
per head, with all funds going to the Parish, which includes a cup of tea or coffee and a 
biscuit at the interval. 

ST PATRICK’S YOUTH CLUB 

St Patrick’s Youth Club has started back on Tuesday, evenings from 6.30pm - 8 pm in the 
Church Hall. Volunteer helpers, are needed please come on Tuesday and speak to one of 
the leaders.  

MASS OF ANOINTING: 

Due to unforeseen circumstances, we have had  to reschedule the Mass of Anointing to 
20th October, followed by refreshments in the hall.  We are also looking for drivers to 
help bring people along on the day, there is a sign-up sheet in the Sacristy if you can help. 

Wednesday 2nd October at 7:30 pm – Talk in the Parish Hall by Fr. Paul Denney (Diocese of 
Motherwell) on the new Lectionary 

PARISH WORKER’S MASS AND SOCIAL: 
As a way of thanking everyone who give so generously of their time for our Parish, there 
will be a Mass of thanksgiving followed by food and refreshments in the Hall on Friday 
4th October at 7pm. For catering purposes if you could please put your name down (with 
any dietary requirements) on the sign-up sheet either at the back of the church or in the 
Sacristy. 

MASS INTENTIONS AND ANNIVERSARIES 
At the back of the Church and in the shop there are now specific envelopes for Mass  

intentions/anniversaries. Please do start to use these and take some home, it will help us 
to avoid names being missed out of the bidding prayers. 



 

 

SVDP SENIOR CITIZENS DINNER 

The SVDP are holding an afternoon dinner for our Senior Citizens of the parish on Sunday 
27th October in Carrigans Restaurant Hamilton, between 1pm - 5pm. The bus will need 
to leave at 12 noon for Hamilton. If you are interested in going please add your name and 
contact details to the list at the back of Church and also indicate your food choice. If you 
require transport to the Church please let us know by phoning 07593302093. Hope to see 
you there 

St. Patrick’s Advent Tree Group shall meet on Tuesday the 1st of  October from 7.30pm 
in the Chapel House to discuss this year’s Appeal.  If you are interested in joining us 

please come along to the Meeting, you will be very welcome. 

THE ARCHDIOCESE AND BEYOND 

SUPPORT GROUP  

The next meeting of our support group for women affected by separation and divorce 
will take place on Friday, 13th September in The Immaculate Conception Church Hall, 
Maryhill, from 6.00pm to 8.00pm.  All new members are welcome to this confidential 
support group, which is run by women who have come through this experience them-
selves. We have a variety of ways that women can reach out before the meeting: Twitter: 
@GAWomenSupport .  Facebook: Faith Living (Archdioceses of Glasgow). Email: archdio-
ceseofglasgowwomen@gmail.com 

CARFIN PILGRIMAGES 

Carfin Pilgrimages have been arranged by the Legion of Mary on  13th September and 
13th October.  Beginning at 7.30pm with Rosary Procession followed by Holy Mass and 
Benediction until 9pm. All welcome. 

NATIONAL YOUTH PILGRIMAGE  

If you are Secondary School age up to 35 years of age please join Archbishop Nolan, Arch-
bishop Cushley, the Youth Office and young people from across the country on Saturday 
21st September for a walking pilgrimage through the streets of Glasgow City Centre, 
recalling the Saints that walked them before us, concluding with Mass in St. Andrew’s 
Cathedral.  12.30 pm - 5.00 pm.  www.tinyurl.com/rcagnyp24 

2024 NATIONAL PILGRIMAGE TO ST PATRICK’S CHURCH, EDIN-
BURGH  

To pray for the Beatification of the Venerable Margaret Sinclair: Sunday 22 September 
2024.  12.30–1.30pm  

Legion of Mary: The members of the Legion of Mary would like to express their thanks for 

all the prayers that were said for their recent PPC to Oulu in Finland.  It was obvious to the 

Legionaries that many prayers were being said for the success of this project and are  

indebted to all those who prayed for them in Finland  

mailto:glasgowarchdiocesewomensgroup@gmail.com
http://www.tinyurl.com/rcagnyp24


 

 

Glasgow Churches Together—Creation Sunday Service—Sunday 15 th September 4pm, 
Pollokshaws Parish Church, 223 Shawbridge Street Glasgow, G43 1QN, all welcome. 

“Catholic Families for Life” Newsletter from the National Commission for Marriage, 
Family and Life - latest version can be found at www.marriagefamilyandlife.org.uk 

MASS FOR VOCATIONS: To mark Vocations Awareness Week, there will be a Mass this 
Wednesday, 11 September, in St Eunan's Church, 2 Gilmour Street, Clydebank, G81 2BW, 
at 7pm. Everyone is welcome. 
 
 THINKING ABOUT PRIESTHOOD? For more information, please contact Father Paddy 
Boyle. He can be contacted by email vocations@rcag.org.uk or by phone at St Eunan's 
Church - 0141 952 1108. 
 
Flourish: The latest edition of Flourish is now out. In it you will find important news about 
the future of Parish provision in the Archdiocese and a full list of clergy changes as plans 
are made for the next decade and beyond. Also in the September edition … picture 
specials on the ordination of our new Deacon and the episcopal ordination of former 
Glasgow priest, Bishop Andrew McKenzie. As the countdown to the Holy Year begins, 
there is also a special feature on what to expect from Jubilee 2025 and information on 
how to get Cathoic TV at home at no charge, as well as the usual mix of news, views and 
updates from the Archdiocese and beyond. Take a free copy home after Mass and perhaps 
deliver one to a neighbour or friend who would enjoy keeping up with the news. 
Online edition at www.flourishnewspaper.co.uk 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

ITEMS FOR THE BULLETIN: 

Please email the notice to bulletinofstpatricks@gmail.com by the Wednesday 
evening: 

LINKS : Scan the QR codes to access parish websites and social media: 

St Patrick’s   
Strathleven Place 
Dumbarton 
G82 1BA 
telephone: 01389 762503 
stpatrick.dumbarton@rcag.org.uk 
www.stpatricksdumbarton.org.uk 

                                                    St Peter’s 
                              52 Howatshaws Road 

                                                Dumbarton 
                                                     G82 3DR 

 
stpeter.bellsmyre@rcag.org.uk  

http://www.marriagefamilyandlife.org.uk/
mailto:vocations@rcag.org.uk
http://www.flourishnewspaper.co.uk/

